
Upcoming Events 

28 March 

 Interhouse Cross 
Country 9:00am - 
11:00am 

 Parent Teacher Inter-
views 3:00pm - 6:00pm 

29 March 

 Pupil Free Day 

 Parent Teacher Inter-
views 8:00am - 3:00pm 

16 April 

 Pupil Free Day 

18 April 

 School Photo Day 

24 April 

 Anzac Ceremony - 
Banksia Place 8:50 am 
- 9.15 am approx. 

25 April 

 Anzac Day - College 
Marching 9:00am for a 
9:30am start at Melton 
Park - Staff and Stu-
dents in Formal Uni-
form. 

27 April 

 PC Cross Country 

28 April 

 Under 8’s Play Day at 
Redeemer 8:00am - 
12pm 

29 April 

 Year 5 leading College 
Chapel followed by a 
shared dinner provided 
by Redeemer. 

 

 

From our Principal’s  Desk…... 
 

Speaking Out for Change 

 

Along with this newsletter today comes a final survey in relation to the proposed 

Year 11 and 12 expansion. Members of the Redeemer Community and the 

broader Biloela Community have been asking for another full secondary option 

in Biloela for some years. Parents want choice. With choice we can better cater 

for our young people’s learning needs right here in Biloela. With choice comes 

options for families when considering moving into our community. With choice 

we may just have more families staying long term in our community.  

The feasibility of this has been thoroughly investigated and we know that we 

can provide a broad curriculum in a contemporary approach to learning where 

each student matters and their needs are highly visible. We are so close to this 

dream becoming a reality but it is now time for everyone’s voice to collectively 

be heard.  

Do you want this in the way it is being proposed? If your answer is yes then I 

need to know. Complete the survey. Talk to others, tell them what is proposed 

and encourage them to respond.  

 

If there was ever a time to speak out, now it is the time! 

 

A Request for Change 

 

Each day we enjoy the luxury of beautiful school grounds. The college commu-

nity as a whole are generally responsible in regards to caring for our facilities 

and the surrounding areas. The one continuing litter issue we have is the small 

clear plastic covers from the straws of poppers. They are small and fairly insig-

nificant but we can regularly pick up 60 plus straw covers a day and collectively 

they are an eyesore. Poppers also become a problem when frozen and children 

rip open the container and then don’t have time to finish the contents.  

 

We could say that Poppers are no longer allowed at school but I understand 

their convenience so instead I am requesting that families consider other op-

tions that will reduce the possible litter. 

 

1. The best environmental, health and economic option it to provide water only 

in a reusable, refillable water bottle. 

2. If juice or cordial is preferred buy large bottles of juice/cordial and fill reusa-

ble water bottles. This is possibly more economical too. 

3. Together we can make a change in our immediate environment and the 

health of our children. 

Volume 35 Number 5         23 March 2018  

NAPLAN in Term 2. 
Parents, just a reminder that NAPLAN testing will happen again in Term 2 for 
students currently in Years 3,5,7 and 9.  Should you wish your child not partici-
pate in this process please collect a Parent Withdrawal form from the front of-
fice. 



Prayer Families 

Week 9 

 Davidson 

 Day 

 DeGit 

 Delroy 

Week 10 

 Dendle 

 Devillers 

 

Birthday Blessings 

The College Community 
would like to wish the follow-
ing students a happy and 
blessed birthday. 

 

March 

23   Kaylee Davidson 

24   Chase Tanzer 

25   Georgia McIntyre 

 

April 

7    Leilani Gooch 

9    Carter Stevens 

9    Matthew Wyatte 

13   Gabrielle Ambat 

18   Charlie Wyatte 

19   Corey Mellor 

20   Zac Heit 

  Ava Hicks 

 

 

 

 

Teaching and Learning News……. 
Support at Redeemer 

Redeemer is fortunate to have built into its structure, many layers of support available 

to its students, parents, staff and wider community.  Life seems to exist on a continu-

um, doesn’t it?  Our lives go from being fairly under control, moving along quite nicely 

to suddenly having to negotiate massive bumps in the road.  The wonderful thing 

about being part of the Redeemer community is that you are never alone. 
 

Should you, your child or a member of our community hit such a bump, feel free to 
access one of the support options at the College. If it’s an issue with your child, it’s 
always best to contact your child’s teacher as a first point of call.  Then there are 
range of people with friendly and willing ears to help.  Mrs Coetzee continues to work 
in her Pastoral Care capacity.  She is a great listener which is sometimes all the help 
you need, but her years of experience also provide her with a range of practical solu-
tions for many every day and less common problems.  Pastor Graham offers an 
equally friendly ear and spiritual support to our community and is readily accessible as 
he spends quite some time in and around the college. Finally, the trio of specialist 
support offered at the college is rounded off by Mrs Eran Bailey.  Eran is our College 
counsellor.  She is a registered psychologist who works fulltime at the College.  She is 
available to meet students and families to help them develop the skills needed to con-
tinue to navigate their lives.  She is bound by the usual rules regarding confidentiality 
even though she is employed by the school.  If you need help and you’re not sure 
where to start, find the staff member you are most comfortable with and they will be 

able to point you in the right direction.  The bumps in the road seem a little more man-
ageable when you get to ride them out with someone by your side. 

Sandra Wass 

 

From the Bursar……. 
VISA and Passport Holders Expiry 
Dates 
 

In light of recent events in Biloela, Re-
deemer would like to remind all VISA 
holders to please check the expiry 
dates on VISA’s and passports to en-
sure they remain current.  Redeemer 
is not able to continue the enrolment 
of students with invalid VISA’s.  Some 
VISA’s can take up to 18 months to 
obtain so holders are encouraged to 
start the application process early to 
ensure their VISA remains valid. 
 

Advanced Notice for Term 2 College 
Fees 
 

Please mark in you diaries that Col-
lege Fees will be e-mailed to families 
on the first Friday, of Term 2 (20 April 
2018) with a due date of Friday, 11 
May 2018.  Advanced notice is giv-
en to help families ensure that their 
fees are paid on time.  You may pay 
your fees using internet banking, EFT-
POS, credit card, cash, cheque or 
through Parent Lounge.  Any out-
standing accounts after the due date 
will incur a $55 Administration Fee.  
Thank you. 
 
Uniform Shop – only two days trad-
ing left in Term 1, 2018 – 26/03/2018 
and 28/03/2018. 

 Grevillea and Acacia house shirts are 
available from the Uniform Shop.  
Buy shirts now for the Cross Country 
on 28 March 2018. 

 Remember to buy new winter jump-
ers and track pants before the cold 
mornings start. 

Students getting help from many 

teachers after school. 

Friday the 23rd of March will be our last day 
for Cross Country Training.  We will have a 
break on Monday to save our energy for the 
race on Wednesday.  I’d like to offer my con-
gratulations to all students who participated in 
this process.  They participated with great 
enthusiasm and it was a wonderful way to 
start the day. Thanks again to Mr Ambrose, 
Mrs Wass and Miss Busch who graciously 
donated their time. 


